
Saint Patrick 

Catholic 

Church 
 

 
 

June 4th & 5th 2022 

Pentecost Sunday 
 

Mass Times:   

Saturdays at 5:30pm   

& Sundays at 10:45am 
 

Join us after 10:45 mass 

for refreshments and 

fellowship. 
 

 

Holy Hour – St. 

Patrick 

Hosted at SPC on 

the 2nd Wednesday of 

each month with 6pm 

Holy Hour & 7pm 

Mass. 

Message from the Administrator’s Desk: 
 

Dear Parishioners, 

A Parish/Parochial Administrator is a canonical term given to a suitable priest 

chosen by the diocesan bishop to temporarily replace a pastor in a parish to 

fulfill its pastoral care (can. 524, 539), and to assume the same rights and duties 

of a Pastor (can. 540) for a temporary period of time determined by the bishop. 

That is how last year July, I became the Parish Administrator of the Cluster 

Churches of St. John, St. Peter and St. Patrick. 

Recently, I received a letter from the bishop appointing me to be the Pastor 

(can. 526) of these 3 Cluster churches effective July 1, 2022 for a permanent 

period, entrusting me with the pastoral care (can. 515,1) of this community of 

Christian faithful. By this the bishop has given me the functions of Teaching 

(Catechetical formation and Evangelical outreach, can. 528,1); Sanctifying (by 

having prayerful sacramental celebrations of baptizing new members, 

reconciling penitents, anointing the sick, assisting at weddings and funerals etc., 

can. 528,2) as well as governing (pastoral administration, can. 532), all under 

the authority of the bishop. 

The title Pastor therefore comes from the Latin word pascere meaning 

shepherd, to pasture, to lead etc. He is assisted by other priest(s) or Deacon(s) 

(if any), and Lay persons carrying out ministerial roles in the parish community 

(can. 519). 

On this note, whilst thanking you all for your cooperation so far, I would like to 

ask for more cooperation and collaboration especially with Volunteers in the 

various ministries. It is my fervent prayer that the Spirit of the Lord as it 

descended on the Apostles on Pentecost, will continue to guide us all to do the 

Lord’s will always, for the sanctification of all the souls in our parishes. 

Fr. Maxwell 

 

 

    
 

St. Patrick Catholic Church  
Scan and Give.   

Thank you for your Generosity.



News & 

Announcements: 
 

Volunteer Opportunity 
St. Patrick’s Religious Education 

needs teachers for the 
2022/2023 school year.  

No experience needed! Classes 
are before Sunday mass from 

9:30 to 10:30 AM.  
Please contact Donna Baird 

at donnahbaird@yahoo.com or 
804.888.3470 to find out more. 

 
SAVE THE DATE 

Join us as we celebrate FR. 
FRANK WIGGINS’S 

36th Anniversary to the 
Priesthood and Retirement Party 

FRIDAY, JUNE 17, 2022, AT 6PM 

Here at St. John’s Social Hall 
R.S.V.P, is requested to: 804-

737-8028 by June 6th. 
  

Three Week Series on the 

Eucharist with Father Redmond 

Fr. Redmond will be offering a 3-
week series on the Eucharist on 
Tuesdays, May 31, June 7 and 

June 14, with the sessions 
starting at 6 pm, lasting until 7 
or 7:30 pm each evening. Each 
session will look at a different 

aspect of the Eucharist. An email 
to Fr. Redmond will assist him in 

knowing about how many 
people to expect, but drop-ins 

are also welcome!  The sessions 
will be located as follows: 

Tuesday, May 31, at St. John's  
Tuesday, June 7, at St. Patrick's  
Tuesday, June 14, at St. Peter's  
We plan on recording and/or 
live-streaming the sessions; 

however, in-person participation 
is preferred! 

 

Sick and Homebound  
 

We want to make sure that ALL 

parishioners, including those 

who might be sick or 

homebound, are being cared for 

spiritually. If you are aware of 

any parishioners of St. Patrick’s 

who are sick/homebound, even 

if it has been many years since 

they have been able to attend, 

please let us know so that we 

can make sure we reach out to 

them. Please email  

 the Office at 
office@saintpatrickchurchhill.org 

 

 
 

WEEKLY COLLECTION  
May 28th – 29th  

 
                       Weekly 
            Actual      $3,458.55 
           Budget     $3,750.00 

            ($291.45) 
     

Year to date 
Actual       $180,139.28 
Budget      $180.000.00       

               $139.28 
                      

Note: Actual totals include 
weekly collection and E-giving 

 

MASS ATTENDENCE:  
 5/28:  32   
5/29: 120 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Contact & Follow us at: 
 

Facebook:  SPChurchHill 
 

Office: 
office@saintpatrickchurchhill.org 

 
Father Maxwell - Administrator:   

frmaxwell@stpeterchurch1834.org 
 

Father Nick – Parochial Vicar:  
frnickredmond@saintpatrickchurchhill.org  

 
John Lo Re – Maintenance & 

Grounds:  johnjlore@gmail.com 
 

Katie Goodloe – Music Minister:  
 musicministerkate@gmail.com 

 
Michelle Dawson – Wedding 

Coordinator:   mjmvcu@aol.com 
 

Donna Baird – Religious Education 
Coordinator: 

donnahbaird@yahoo.com 
 

Heather Coleman – Social Ministry: 
Heatherscoleman@yahoo.com 

 
Paulita Matheny – Pastoral 

Associate & Director of Religious 
Education: 

Pmatheny@stjohnscatholicchurch.org 
 

Liz Opalak – Coordinator of Lectors 
& Sacristans:  opalakme@gmail.com 

 
Fred Powell – RCIA Catechist:  

fmpjr2009@aol.com 
 

Ryland Paxton – RCIA Coordinator:  
 Paxtonrl8229@marybaldwin.edu 

 

Mailing address:  St. Patrick’s 
Church, 

813 West Nine Mile Road, 
Highland Springs, VA 23075 

 

SPC Emergency # 804-402-1221: 
If someone is dying or has died 
& you would like to talk with a 

priest, please call 
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